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Youth Advisory Board Minutes
Monday 8th August  2016 – 17.30-19.00 p.m .  Venue – Holt Youth Project, Holt.
Attendees:. Sonia Shuter (Vice Chair), Mike Beard, Lynn Friel, Nula Cooper, Chelsey Coyne (The Benjamin Foundation), Anastasia Twigg and Julie Alford.
Apologies: Anne Ridley, Jess Read, Alice Johnson, Rebecca Champion, Jo Todd, Sharon Matthews, Emily Lownes and Alan Leventhal.

Agenda

1. Welcome/Apologies/Introductions (S.S) 

2. Agree minutes of last meeting: Matters arising not already included on agenda (S.S)
3. Update on Commissioning Plan (AT)

4. Vacancy for the chair and representative from the county council (S.S/A.T)
5. A.O.B. 
Welcome/Apologies/Introductions/Minutes

Sonia welcomed everyone to the meeting and attendees introduced themselves.

Minutes of the last meeting
Minutes of the last meeting were agreed. Matters arising: SS noted she had not received an invoice from NNBLAH LGBT group for the remaining funding allocated under 2015/16 Commissioning Plan. AT responded by informing the board that she hadn’t as yet asked for an invoice but would do so shortly. SS informed the board that she will be the sole rep from the borough council on the board.

Action:-AT to request invoice from Norfolk LGBT+ for the remaining funding from 2015/16 Commissioning Plan for the NNBlah project.

Update on Commissioning Plan
Copies of the Service Level Agreement (SLA) and Q1 monitoring form for the Positive Activities Project delivered by MAP were distributed for comment.  It was noted that the reach figure for new referrals was currently low and this would need to be monitored.  NC informed the board that she had met with Karla George from MAP who has now taken over from William Mills in overseeing the PAYP provision. NC noted KG’s concern that the project would not have the capacity to meet the expectations outlined in the SLA.  Karla was making strides into looking at partnerships by coming out to meet us and young people at EPY projects, and for me to check with the board that some of the assurances I had given her were appropriate and acceptable in the light of the SLA.  If it helps, these were in particular, that Karla had been concerned about ‘opening the floodgates’ and not having capacity to work with all of the young people who might be referred in the time frame and I had assured her that if that happened, it would be positive and serve to prove the higher need for young people’s services that we are sure exists; that it would be acceptable to deliver a majority of the work in an area smaller than the whole district providing there had been efforts made across the district to engage with the young people and existing services; and that partnership working included working with young people as they were engaged with other projects and service providers. NC also felt the SLA was not clear.  AT was surprised by this as she had met with KG., WM. and Robin Konieczny from NCC to discuss and agree what was required prior to creating the new SLA.  They had agreed the strategy of giving more focus to group work and developing partnerships to ensure a presence was maintained across the locality. N.C asked if this would mean they could still take referrals from the east of the district ?  AT said that developing the work in the west did not necessarily mean working in every NN town or refusing to continue to take referrals in the east of the locality.  

Action:-AT to make contact with KG at MAP to discuss concerns raised and ensure clarity of expectations.

AT gave an update on the drafting of the 2016/17 Commissioning plan (CP). The first draft of the Needs Analysis and Commissioning Plan had been submitted in haste due to AT going on AL at the end of June. Feedback from RK was that the presentation of the data was not clear enough when looked at independently of the text and that the preferred method of presentation of the data would be the use of bar charts. It was also requested that the data was weighted to more accurately reflect the importance young people gave to each of the issues and that information about gender differences in responses was included. 

The second draft incorporating all the above requirements has now been completed. The weighting had limited effect on the priorities identified previously as these remained the same except that there were some changes in their overall positions.

Also the data for gender responses largely illustrated the similarities in perspectives between the genders with the exceptions of ‘Information and Support’ around the issues of domestic abuse and, to a lesser extent, homelessness, which were rated higher byl young men. There was also feedback on the draft commissioning plan which required the input of more specific targets. AT hopes to have this completed within the next couple of weeks and will send this to board members for comment prior to submission. 

Once the CP has been approved AT will be able to firm up project ideas into tender outlines to be distributed to organisations. SS raised concerns about NNYAB being late in the process and the impact this may have in spending the CF. AT believed the NNYAB were not far behind as the CP was due to be sent to Tim Eyers at the beginning of August, however there is a large underspend and added together it may prove difficult to allocate all the monies before the end of the financial year.

LF expressed her concern at this potential situation if money were to be returned, given the needs identified and which could be used for the provision of support for young people experiencing domestic abuse. NC questioned where the underspend had come from given the information previously provided to the board had suggested the board was in danger of overspend. NC requested that a copy of the accounts to be provided at board meetings to enable spend to be monitored more closely. SS agreed to provide this. From previous calculations AT estimated the there was potentially approx. £70,000 in underspent and commissioning funds available to spend this financial year.

NC asked if other YABs had the same issues with having their Needs Analysis and Commissioning Plan approved. AT did not know but got a general sense that other YAB co-ordinators felt that the process was a bit like being a puppet pulled in many directions between the identification of needs at a local level which then have to be agreed at a county level before money is released.
Currently the following projects are being proposed:
· Increase in funding to continue and extend the Mental Health Project delivered by the YMCA by £10,000.

After discussions with YMCA regarding capacity, structure and targets, they submitted a proposal which significantly extends the original commission. Feedback on the proposal from the young commissioners (Y/C) was positive especially regarding extending the champions element of the programme. JA gave further feedback regarding the good quality of delivery of the MHP within Holt Youth Project. It was agreed that the board were happy to endorse the proposal by YMCA.

· Funding of the Tootoot online reporting system to report incidences and concerns around bullying/abuse, in or around school and online.
This has been piloted locally in Broadland and feedback from Broadland YAB’s co-ordinator and Acle High School has been positive with Acle showing an increase in the number of incidents reported. Tootoot offer an additional year free with a 2 year sign up. NC noted the free resources already available online e.g. SAFE and CEOP  http://www.digitalme.co.uk/projects/safe/ https://www.makewav.es/safe  https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk 
Additionally Y/C’s felt that a hard hitting project was need to make sure Y/P got the message about keeping safe online. Feedback from schools also suggests that despite ongoing and regular input regarding this issue from the schools & PCSOs the message was failing to get through. CC suggested that the police and teachers as authority figures are unlikely to get through to young people on the issue.

Y/Cs also suggested the development of peer support projects were effective in creating an anti-bullying culture in their schools alongside awareness raising about bullying as a form of abuse.

It was mentioned previously that Aylsham High School has been highlighted as a good example of an anti-bullying programme. MB suggested that PCSO James Harding would be able to provide more information about this and a comparison with other schools he is allocated to, as he is covering several schools in Broadland and NN. This may include the Tootoot service. MB will ask JH to contact AT to discuss further.
Together it would be reasonable to allocate c. £25,000 to these priorities.

· AT suggested increasing the group grants to £15,000 and increasing the upper limit to £1,000 per application.
It was recognised that there would need to be promotion amongst voluntary youth organisations and encouragement to apply. The individual grant fund could also be increased to £5000 as there was increased applications coming into the fund and this could be further promoted.

There was also a suggested project proposal for supporting Y/P experiencing Domestic Abuse as mentioned above. LF clarified that previous suggestion that this priority was covered by the Champions programme was inaccurate as the programme did not offer any direct support. The proposal is useful in providing a basis for creating a specification to be put out to tender.

Where there is any further underspend NNYAB could also offer additional grants to organisations who are hoping to develop projects around our top priorities.

SS asked if the filmed feedback from the secret shopper for pharmacies activity was now available.  AT said that Sasha Smee who had agreed to film the feedback was busy with paid and college work so had not been able to complete the ‘film’ but hoped to do so soon. SS also asked about the numbers of young commissioners currently involved.  AT is developing relationships with two new groups of young people who are interested in becoming young commissioners, in partnership with Holt Youth Project and Alderman Peel High School.  Including these new groups of young people there are approx’ 20 young people currently involved.
Vacancy for the chair and representative from the County Council

AT informed the board that there had been no response to her second request that interested parties confirm their nomination for the role of the chair by email prior to the meeting. SS expressed her disappointment at this as she did not wish to continue in the role permanently and asked NC why she hadn’t put herself forward given the verbal expression of interest made earlier in the year. AT suggested the possibility of a rotating chair which was not supported by the board.
NC believed AT had said that it had to be a councillor. AT did not think this was the case. AT was initially unsure about whether or not it had to be a councillor but after several conversations the board had agreed it was open to all, hence at least two open requests for interest in the role to be put forward. SS had also thought that a councillor would have more influence and would be less likely to have a conflict of interest but had changed her opinion of this. AT had also felt this to be the case. NC agreed to reconsider the role if once a CC is appointed they do not wish to take on the chair. Other than noting the vacancy the County Council has still not appointed a representative to the NNYAB.
Action:- AT to follow up the vacancy for the CC rep with RK.

A.O.B

AT asked for board members thoughts regarding the request for funding from Lola Stafford consulting to cover some costs in the delivery of a project around aspiration and enterprise at Broadland High. The question was raised as to whether it was appropriate to offer the opportunity to apply to the NNYAB’s small grants fund. SS believed this fund had been to support voluntary organisations. The organisation has been funded to do something similar by Broadland. It was agreed that A.T. would ask for additional information before the board considers this request.
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